WROXETER AND UPPINGTON PARISH COUNCIL ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 13th MAY 2019

REPORT OF CHAIRMAN – Brian Nelson

Sadly, we lost a long-standing and valued member of the Parish Council, Sue Rowlands, this year.  In due course, we advertised the vacancy and co-opted Karl Rowlands onto the Parish Council at our last meeting and we look forward to working with Karl during his term of office.  
We have held 6 full council meetings since the last Annual Parish Meeting which have been well attended by Councillors and supported by Councillor Claire Wild who continues to keep us informed of key local and county-wide issues and supports us in ensuring action on urgent local matters.  
We have built good relationships with the community group who have taken on the grass cutting at the Uppington Playground and I have met with the new Land Agent for the Raby Estate and look forward to a positive working relationship with the estate.

Planning
Planning issues can be a real concern for the electorate and many will feel that the preservation of the rural and unspoiled nature of our parish should be a significant priority. During the year the Council has considered and commented upon a small number of planning applications for planning consent, largely for alterations to existing properties. 
We are aware of the upcoming planning application for the Ironbridge Power Station site and believe that this could have an impact on our parish in terms of increased traffic through the parish as a route on to Shrewsbury.  We are working with other local parishes to ensure our key highways concerns are addressed as part of the planning process.  Councillor Wild has a further update on this planning application in her annual report.

Uppington Playground
The community volunteer group continues to carry out the grass cutting at the playground.  We have ensured that the annual safety inspection has taken place, and have actioned any necessary repairs.

Airband
At last year’s Annual Parish Meeting, we received a presentation from Airband regarding the installation of broadband services in the parish.  We have received some comments about the availability of this service through the year and have followed these up with Airband.  

Parish matters
The Council has pursued a number of matters of local importance including road maintenance issues, snow clearing, and ongoing dialogue with the Wroxeter Hotel.  We have submitted a bid for an Environmental Maintenance Grant to part fund cutting back of the verges on two main crossroads within the Parish to improve the safety on these junctions.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]Finance
At the end of the 2018/19 financial year, the council has brought forward balances of £5998.  £2500 of this is ring-fenced for various purposes, including elections, professional fees and Neighbourhood Fund, which we will discuss later in the meeting.  We have a general reserve of £3,400 which is within the recommended parameters for Parish Councils of our size.  The accounts have been signed off by the internal auditor and will be available for public inspection during June/July.


